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Via Email  
January 11, 2018  
 

Ms. Elizabeth Witmer, Chair 
Workplace Safety & Insurance Board 
200 Front Street West 
Toronto ON M5V 3J1 

and 

 

Mr. Tom Teahen, President & CEO 
Workplace Safety & Insurance Board 
200 Front Street West 
Toronto ON M5V 3J1 

 
Dear Ms. Witmer and Mr. Teahen: 

Re: Impact of Ontario’s minimum wage on LOE benefit levels 
 

You will recall I raised this issue at a recent Chair’s Advisory Group meeting.  The CAG was 
advised that the WSIB had developed a policy to “phase in” the impact of the new Ontario minimum 
wage for workers who, while able, have not returned to a minimum wage job . Since, the Board posted 
this process/policy on the Board’s website (see a copy at Appendix A).  As I expressed at the time, it is 
my opinion that the Board’s approach is not legally permissible. 

The Workplace Safety and Insurance Act expressly sets the level of loss of earnings [“LOE”] 
benefits at 85% of the difference between the worker’s net average earnings before the injury and the net 
average earnings that the worker earns or is able to earn in suitable and available employment or 
business after the injury [s.43(2)].     

Now, with the Board’s approach in motion, a systemic and unconscionable distinction is made 
between the worker who has returned to a minimum wage job and the worker who, while able, has 
refused to return to a minimum wage job.  Before January 1, 2018, both workers would receive the same 
LOE benefit level.  After January 1, 2018 the former will have benefits set at actual wages, i.e., at the 
increased wage level, and thus, will experience a stark reduction in LOE benefits.  Incongruously, the 
latter will now experience a much higher LOE benefit level than the former.  The unfairness of this is 
self-evident.  Moreover, and my broad point, the WSIA is designed to avoid this very result.  I argue that 
the Board lacks the lawful discretionary authority to formulate its policy.   

This letter does not advance a full legal analysis but simply is designed to set the stage for this 
question:  In the opinion of the Board, under what express provision of the WSIA does the Board find the 
discretionary authority to set benefits in this fashion?  As always, I appreciate your attention to this 
matter.    

Regards, 

 
L.A. Liversidge 
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